October 4, 1973

Mr. Carl L. Zeytoonian
Carl's Pharmacy

9899 West Sample Road

Coral Springs, Florida 33065

Dear Mr. Zeytoonian:

We were very happy to receive your letter of September 29
and will be pleased to enroll you as a St. Vartan
Steward.

We have enclosed a Stewardship pin and will record
you officially as a Steward upon raceipt of your
donation of $100.00.

In the future, we will communicate with you at regular
intervals.

Thank you again and very best wishes.

Sincerely,

Jack Antreassian
Executive Director

Enclosure
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